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ASMFC Spiny Dogfish Board Approves 2016/2017 Specifications

Alexandria, VA — The Commission’s Spiny Dogfish Management Board approved a spiny dogfish commercial quota
of 40,360,761 pounds for the 2016/2017 fishing season (May 1 — April 30). Although this represents a 20% reduction
in quota from 2015/2016, landings have been below 24 million pounds for the past two fishing years. The Board set
commercial trip limits at 5,000 pounds in state waters (0-3 miles from shore) in the northern region (Maine through
Connecticut). Both measures are consistent with the quota and trip limit recommended to NOAA Fisheries by the
Mid-Atlantic and New England Fishery Management Councils. The Board also approved an increase in the northern
area trip limit to 6,000 pounds contingent on complementary action in federal waters. The Board will send a letter
to NOAA Fisheries to request it consider and implement these measures.

State-specific Spiny Dogfish Commercial Shares for the Northern Region and Southern States (New York through
North Carolina)

To be specified by the individual southern region states

58.000% 2.707% 7.644% 0.896% 5.920% 10.795% 14.036%

23,409,241 1,092,566 3,085,177 361,632 2,389,357 4,356,944 5,665,036

Notes: (1) *If trip limits are increased to 6,000 pounds in federal waters then this value will also increase to 6,000
pounds; (2) any overages from the previous fishing seasons will be paid back by the region or state in the following
season, as has been done in years past.

The Board reviewed the revised 2015 Northeast Fisheries Science Center Stock Assessment Update, which concludes
spiny dogfish are not overfished nor experiencing overfishing. Spawning stock biomass was estimated to be 106%
of the target. In order to overcome the data gap resulting from the incomplete 2014 survey, the Mid-Atlantic
Council’s Science and Statistical Committee used a Kalman Filter for the update. This was the best approach because
it provided the most stable estimates of survey abundance and hence catch advice.

For more information, please contact Ashton Harp, Fishery Management Plan Coordinator, at aharp@asmfc.org or
703.842.0740. PR16-05

The Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission was formed by the 15 Atlantic coastal states in 1942 for the promotion and
protection of coastal fishery resources. The Commission serves as a deliberative body of the Atlantic coastal states, coordinating
the conservation and management of nearshore fishery resources, including marine, shell and anadromous species.
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